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Dear NAME:

As you are aware, the government provided the Ministry of Children and Family Development with an additional $122 million for 2004/05.  This had the effect of reducing the ministry’s budget target from a 23 percent reduction to an 11 percent reduction.  Approximately 7 percent of that reduction had been achieved or was underway, leaving 4 percent still to achieve.

The initiatives we are pursuing ensure the protection of the health and safety of vulnerable children and individuals and protected funding for the following program areas: early childhood development, services to special needs children and youth and their families and child and youth mental health.  The initiatives are founded in best practice research and the principle of sustainable fiscal management.

Over the last several weeks, I have had the opportunity to meet with a number of service providers to outline our budget imperative and to state that our targets will be met.  As a result of these meetings, I thought it was important to convey this message clearly and broadly. 

I am encouraged by the cooperation we have had to date from many agencies across the province.  Let me take this opportunity to thank those of you who have participated and contributed to our overall fiscal targets to date.  As 75 percent of the ministry’s budget is spent in contracted services, the success of the initiatives within the sector are critical to our ability to meet our budget target.

Within the ministry we have had success in reducing our spending. The FTE reductions the ministry has made this fiscal year contribute $18.5 million to our target of $100 million in savings.

The ministry is committed to our fiscal targets and look to accomplish these in partnership with our service providers. 
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Of the $100 million in savings, $35 million is to be achieved through sector compensation. Should the initiatives currently underway not meet these targets, the ministry would need to undertake a series of mitigation strategies to offset any shortfall, including:

· Additional pursuit of re-tendering strategies to obtain lower cost providers or/to reduce the number of service providers; and

· More expeditious pursuit of a strategy to “benchmark” the cost of services and restructure contracts consistent with equitable rates, funding contracts on an ongoing basis based on outputs and not inputs.

In addition to these strategies, I wish to advise unionized agencies that, due to budget pressure, the ministry will not be able to fund the October 2002 classification/equity increase contained in the collective agreement that has not yet been implemented. 

Many of you may have outstanding contract modifications related to the recovery of excess compensation funding and specific community living initiatives including the voluntary reductions and other service initiatives.  A decision on the implementation of mitigation strategies must be made before the end of the calendar year.

I am confident that the ministry will be successful in the achievement of its targets and am also buoyed by the cooperation we have had from service providers to date. Current planning shows that once the 2004/05 budget target is achieved, we will reach our goal of sustainable programming and budget stability. 

Sincerely,

Chris Haynes

Deputy Minister

